Redhawk PTO

Minutes

March 5, 2013
1. Meeting called to order at 6:58 pm

2. Reports:

PRESIDENT -
VP -
SECRETARY - 
TRESURER - Written report distributed 
3. Old Business –a) Getting Excited About Science Program was held on February 28, 2013.  There were mixed reactions by staff and students.  It was agreed that the assembly was not understood by kids under 3rd grade.  
b)Volunteers are continued to be needed at the Elementary school to help teachers in their classrooms.  If you know of anyone interested, contact the Elementary school office or contact Etts Terbusch in the Superintendents office.  All volunteers need background checks.
c)The school board approved the use of the gym for Donkey Baseketball on 11/8/13.  Thank you Stephanie Hutchinson for attending that meeting. 

d) The Bubble Gum Fundraiser was a HUGE success $450.73 was deposited.  Thank you Liz Phillips heading that up!

e) Next date for the popcorn fundraiser is 3/22/13.  Thanks Kate Fernald for all your hard work!
4. New Business –a) Carrie has sold ½ of the available tables for the Mom to Mom sale.  We are seeking either the band or the NHS to help set up and tear down tables on that day.  Also, volunteers are needed to assist with food, admissions, etc… that day.  Any volunteers, contact Carrie Luana.
b) Schwan’s fund raiser was discussed, will contact Stephanie Hutchinson for contact info and details as it is usually held in the spring as well. 
c) Yearbook Preparations – not sure how it is going, will contact Lori Mazure for details. 
d) Nick Moyer, Title 1 director, attended and discussed the importance of Parent volunteers for Title 1 funding.  To get all the funds from the government for Title 1 programs, parents are required to volunteer.  Contact Nick Moyer for more info!  He suggested that it may benefit both PTO and Title 1 if we combine our efforts and hold meetings together. Some upcoming ideas he had to assist Title 1 parent attendance was to rent IMAX theatre screen for a bullying presentation and then hold a movie night the same night for $1.00 per person to help with costs of rental.  Also, have a “read with Santa” night where kids read with Santa and parents learn strategies to help their children with reading.

5. Requests - Info on a 6th grade PTO donation presented by Mr. Stern.  He and Mr. Woloshen requested $500 for supplies and $250 for bus transportation from the PTO to help offset the costs of Caribbean Day, Bay Shore Camp field trip, and Cass River Exploration. Motion was approved by Liz Phillips, seconded by Stazsha Hartsell.

6. Next PTO meeting – 4/16/13 at the Elementary School Library, 7:00 pm
7. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm 
Respectfully submitted,

Kristie Warren

PTO Secretary

